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TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

JUNE 17, 1991 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers J. v. Stone 

James Singer 
Sally Beals 
c. Mark Kingseed 
Mark Beasley 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Assistant City Manager Michael Haverland 
Assistant to the City Manager Judith Gilleland 

Mr. Haverland explained for Council a proposal presented to 
the City of Centerville for the substitution of Pontiac 
Bonnevilles instead of the Buick Regals previously Bid. During 
the June 10, 1991 Council Work Session Meeting consideration was 
given to the acceptance of the lowest and best Bid for the 
purchase of two unmarked police cars submitted by Perkins Buick­
Pontiac-GMC Truck, Inc. - two Buick Regals in the amount of 
$28,472.00 with trade-in. Since that time, Regal orders have 
been canceled due to year end parts shortage and Perkins has 
offered the City of Centerville Bonnevilles instead of the Regals 
at the same Bid price of $28,472.00. Discussion followed 
relative to the acceptance of this Bid or rebidding. The 
majority of Council concurred to move forward at this time with 
said purchase. 

Mr. Haverland reviewed a recommendation made by City 
Engineer Hoffman relative to the Bid acceptance for Stubbs Park 
Sanitary Sewer and Water Main Improvements. In consideration of 
all Bids received: 

Fricke General Contractor $33,653.06 
Joel Lehmkuhl Excavating, Inc. 27,443.50 
Pyper Construction Company 30,640.00 
Dyne Construction company 32,401.00 
Don Thompson Excavating, Inc. 34,929.00 
Henry Jergens Contractor, Inc. 29,222.67 

Mr. Hoffman recommended acceptance of the lowest and best Bid 
submitted by Joel Lehmkuhl Excavating, Inc. in the amount of 
$27,443.50. 

Mr. Haverland advised that the Greene County Engineer has 
advertised for Bids for the Wilmington Pike at State Route 725 
Intersection Improvement. The Greene County Commissioners have 
accepted the Bid submitted by TdM. Construction Company. 
Centerville's share in this project is slightly less than 
$75,000.00. 
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Mr. Haverland advised that it is the opinion of Municipal 
Attorney Robert Farquhar that Membership on the Satellite 
Juvenile Court Administrative Board should be made by the 
Centerville City Council and the Washington Township Board of 
Trustees. Members to be appointed are Darryl Kenning, Robert 
Farquhar, Michael Morton, Robert surdyk, and Nicholas Kuntz. 

Mrs. McLaughlin advised that Mr. James Teske is interested 
in serving another year as Chairman of the Centerville Historical 
Commission. Council concurred that this item be added to the 
Council Meeting Agenda to be held this date. 

~~~ Q "> 
Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


